OSURA Board Meeting Minutes





                          December 7, 2012






            10:00 – 12:00 noon   

Present:  Roy Arnold, Sue Borden, Carroll DeKock, Jim Krueger, (presiding), Tom McClintock, Gerry Olson (recorder), Helen Polensek, Gordon Reistad, Mary Ann Roberts, Kate Sanders, Tom Savage, Terri Tower, Tony Van Vliet

Absent: David Chilcote, Carol Kronstad, Cheryl Lyons, 
Approval of Minutes – OSURA minutes of the November 2 meeting were corrected as follows: Spelling of the names of Melinda Manore and Bud Weiser were corrected in the Member services report, and in the Volunteer activity report the number of volunteers needed for OSU Training Days was 18 instead of nine. Tony Van Vliet moved we approve the minutes as corrected and added to. Terri Tower seconded the motion, carried.
Treasurer’s Report - Carroll DeKock reported that our OSU Foundation Main Account is over $14,000 and the Scholarship Account is $1,902 (this includes both individual contributions and quarterly distribution.  The Scholarship Endowment fund stands at $25,665. Our OSU Account is $3,976. OSURA’s fiscal position is good.
Old Business

 (1) Horstman Lecture wrap-up - Terri Tower reported total costs of the event at $2,113.15, plus the cost of colored posters. She estimated costs at $2,300 total, and recommends a budget of $2,500 in planning future speaker events.  Roberta Hall did a radio interview of Horstman which aired at 11:00 am on Monday, Dec. 3 on KBOO FM.   Jim expressed thanks to Terri Tower and her committee for making this a successful program, with over 200 attendees. 
(2) OSU Training Days event - Sue Borden filled 20 volunteer slots, 3 on Tuesday and 17 on Wednesday.  Training Days are organized annually for OSU Professional Staff. Those attending are potential OSURA members, which makes it a good place to make people aware of OSURA. Many individuals made presentations about functioning on campus and working with people outside of campus, topics deemed important by attending Board members.  Those who volunteered were invited to a “thank you” luncheon.  
(3) By-laws update - Tom McClintock has read over the by-laws, and found a number of editorial changes which need to be made.  Tom and Jim Krueger will propose changes for a future vote.
Committee Reports
Program - Helen Polensek reviewed proposed programs for spring. The Women’s Basketball event will be held on Feb 1 and the Gymnastics event is planned for Feb. 22 (both include a light meal prior to the event). The Theater program is on February 24. In January & March nothing has been planned as yet, but, George Keller is working on a Tour of the new Animal Science building (Pavilion) in January, (it was reported that, “George is taking the bull by the Horns) for this program.  Curt McCann is also working on a potential April coastal tour (NOAA or Coast Guard). The Portland Zoo is also a possibility. In May a Native American cultural event is also in the works.  A new long house is being built and the annual POW WOW is being held in the Alumni Center, date not known as yet. The Fermentation Lab speaker was excellent, attended by about 35.  Terri recently learned of a videographer/historian who does free presentations on Oregon History. She suggested this could be a program that OSURA might want to pursue, and will forward the person's contact information to Helen Polensek for the Program Committee's consideration.
Membership - Dave Chilcote has sent out 66 letters to people who have not renewed from last year, and 19 of these have renewed to date.  Currently OSURA has 271 members, a bit short of our Budget goal of 325 paid members.  
Communications/Newsletter – December update? Terri Tower is thinking that January might be a better time for an electronic, two-page news update, and the Board concurred.  It could include a list of the events coming up from January to May; scholarships, especially encouraging members to identify qualified students, and make contributions; photos of members at volunteer events; and other items based on committee deliberations.  Directories have been sent out, with Board members doing the envelope “stuffing.”  This activity is one that OSURA, and not University Events Staff, should do.  The OSURA membership information page was omitted from the Directory this year, probably an oversight, and it should be reinstated next year. The Directory was sent to 575-580 addresses in total. 
Member Services - Gordon Reistad reported that planning is on schedule for the March 5 talk by Melinda Manore on diet and nutrition, scheduled at the OSU Foundation.  

Scholarship - Tom Savage noted that the Scholarship Homepage is up to date.  Criteria are clearly spelled out.  His question is, how many awards do we want to make for next year?  There are three members on the committee now (Tom Savage, Tony Van Vliet and Jean Peters), and he would like to have five total for review of applications.  Tom noted a need to publicize our scholarships with members, esp. as a way to recruit qualified applicants. Jim Krueger plans to acknowledge donations to scholarships with a card or note, as 62 have made contributed this year. Contributions can be sent to University Events or directly to the OSU Foundation.  Those giving can be tracked on our financial accounts records.  
Volunteer - Sue Borden announced February 27 & 28 as the dates for two career fairs. There are 12 slots each day for volunteers to fill.  
Staff report – A letter from an out of state PERS member was sent to OSURA about a proposed change related to PERS treatment of Oregon Tax. It was recommended that this person be referred to OPRI, as OSURA is a non-political entity. 
Kate is moving to a new job, as Administrative Program Director with the Alumni Association, beginning Jan.2nd.  This is a promotion for Kate!  Kelly DiCristina may be the next “Kate” and she will be at OSURA’s January meeting.  Kate has been the OSURA “go to” staff member for 6 years, and she will be missed! The Board extended Congratulations to Kate.
New Business 
(1) OSURA attendance at Dec. 9 WBB game – Jim Krueger offered the free WBB game tickets we were given by the President’s Office to our Volunteers, per a suggestion by Board members. Volunteers responded, using most of them.  We will thank the President’s office for the tickets, noting they will be enjoyed by OSURA volunteers.
(2) Establish list of deceased members for Spring Newsletter – After much discussion, the Board agreed that establishing such a list was fraught with numerous problems of inclusion and exclusion, so no list will be compiled by OSURA. Board members agreed that we might include a moment of silence for all deceased members at the annual meeting.  We might wish to mention names only of those who have been active board members/volunteers. This can be revisited in the future. .   
(3) Guest for Jan. 11 meeting – Steve Clark, V.P., University Relations and Marketing, will be our January invitee.  Steve will be asked to up-date us on the campus/town collaborations. Tony Van Vliet suggested we ask him about “building a brand” for OSU, one that is out there and known. Kate noted that a new marketing plan will be released in January, so this would be a good topic. The Board can also pursue identification of areas where OSURA can be of assistance with other groups. For March, Jock Mills, Government Relations Director, should be invited, given proposed state and federal government changes. OSU Day at the Capitol is in April.  Other potential guests that were mentioned include Karen Hooker, Center for Healthy Aging; Bob DeCarolis, Athletic Director; the Alumni Association director, after the new hire is made; President Ray; Ilene Kleinsorge, Dean, College of Business; Larry Roper, Vice Provost for Student Affairs; Special Collections Librarian; and the HR manager, Lori Wolcott.
(4) “Annual Meeting” looking ahead – Jim Krueger invited all ideas for the OSURA annual meeting.  A panel with President Ed Ray was discussed, perhaps with a Q & A format. The OSU/Corvallis collaboration process with Ed Ray and Mayor Julie Manning was suggested. Another possibility is someone from Brian Thorsness’ office on long range campus planning.    
The meeting adjourned @ 11:40 AM
Board meetings: Fridays, 10:00 A.M: Jan. 11, Feb. 1, Mar. 1, Apr 5, May 3, May 8 (Annual Meeting)
